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Meeting location:  Salem Church Library, 2607 Salem Church Rd. Fredericksburg, VA 22407.  
The general meeting was called to order at 6:00 PM.  

The meeting opened with the Chair requesting volunteers for a number of events including Early Voting, PRIDE March, and Juneteenth. 

The Chair noted that our growing membership requires a meeting space larger than the regional public libraries can accommodate, and alternative meeting sites were proposed.  They were Todd’s Tavern Community Center at the intersection of Catharpin and Brock Roads, and the Park Lane Tavern at the Spotsylvania Towne Centre.  A show of hands for preference of either site resulted in a tie vote (12 v 12).  After the vote, the Treasurer gave an overview of the advantages of the Park Lane Tavern.  Among them were ample space for a meeting, availability of audio visual equipment, no time limit on when meetings must end, no requirement for clean-up and rearranging seating after meetings, and no fee for using the facility.  A second vote resulted in the majority opting for the Park Lane Tavern.

Ms Gail Tedesco announced that Spotsylvania County was awarded a grant from Contest Every Race (CER), a coalition of organizations whose mission is to support local Democratic candidates in rural and suburban areas.  The grant will award up to $600 quarterly ($2400 annually) upon the completion of monthly goals.  

Five new members were approved by membership.

Ms Judith Price made a motion to approve the April general meeting minutes, and Mr Shellie Bowman seconded the motion.  The minutes were approved by membership.  



Treasurer’s Report May 2025  
	Deposits   
	

	Membership Dues
	     147.00

	Donation
	     280.00

	Spotsy Dems T-Shirts
	       70.00

	Trivia Night Tickets
	       14.00

	Blue Gala
	   3418.00

	Total 
	 $3929.00

	Expenditures
	

	PRIDE FXBG Event
	     100.00

	Meeting Expenditures
	     110.00

	Blue Gala
	     2132.00

	Total
	   $2344.00


	

Fifty-six pounds of food were donated to the Food Bank in May bringing the year-to-date total to 414 pounds of food in addition to cash donations of $40.00.
 
Candidates for local office or their representatives were invited to speak.  These included Mr Forrest Miller, House Delegate 63rd District; Ms Nilofer Garza, Spotsylvania County School Board; Mr Baron Braswell, Spotsylvania County Board of Supervisors; and Ms Gail Tedesco representing Ms Nicole Cole, House Delegate 66th District.

Chairs of the Standing Committees delivered status reports on their activities.  The Outreach Committee reported that T-shirts with the newly adopted SCDC logo are available for sale.  The Fundraising Committee reminded membership that the next Trivia Night is scheduled for June 21 at Castiglia’s Italian Restaurant & Pizzeria.  The cost is $15 per person.  A second fundraiser is planned for July 19 featuring barbeque and family-focused recreational activities.  The Precinct Operations Committee made a second call for volunteers to staff tables at Early Voting on June 7 and 14 and to meet the goal of having all polls  covered on election day, June 17.
 
The Vice Chair announced a Volunteer of the Month Award to recognize the contributions of individuals dedicated to the advancement of SCDC goals in promoting a Democratic agenda, and the election of Democratic candidates locally and statewide.  Any member may be nominated, but Executive Board members and Standing Committee chairs are excluded.  A nomination form is available online.

Mr Dante Braden, Spotsylvania Parks & Recreation, spoke about the Adopt-a-Highway Program volunteer opportunity. 

Ms Jaimie Ashton underscored the importance of knowing one’s area and surroundings when volunteering at the polls as a security measure.

The Chair again reminded membership that as of May 7 a REAL ID will be required for airline transport and access to certain federal buildings.

The NOVA Democratic Black Caucus will sponsor a debate among Lieutenant Governor candidates on May 22.

The Treasurer asked membership for help in identifying possible sites to post large (4 X 8) barn signs promoting Democratic candidates.  Barn signs are often posted on private property with the permission of the owner.

Several comments were made with regard to managing situations encountered when canvassing.  If one encounters negative commentary, it is best to move on rather than engage the voter.  If no one answers the door, leave a personalized note.  When engaging voters, use an anodyne conversation starter before moving the conversation to the candidate.  Respect “No Soliciting” signs even though canvassing is not classified as soliciting.

The meeting adjourned at 7:34 PM.

Respectfully submitted,
Candace Macken PhD
Secretary 
